
JENNINGS CITY COUNCIL – DECEMBER 29, 2016 
 

The Jennings City Council met on Thursday, December 29, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. at City Hall.  Present were 
Mayor Pro Tem Dugger, and councilmembers Allan Stichnote, Miranda Jones (by phone), Yolonda 
Fortson, Phyllis Anderson, Nicole Cook, Rodney Epps (by phone) and Carol Epps (by phone). This was a 
special meeting. 
 
On a motion by Councilwoman Anderson, second by Councilwoman Cook, the council voted to go into 
closed session for personnel matters (RSMO 610:021-3) by the following roll call vote:   voting in favor 
were Councilmembers Stichnote, Jones, Dugger, Fortson, Anderson, Cook, R. Epps and C. Epps; no one 
voting against or abstaining.  
 
In closed session, the council voted to interview an applicant on January 4, 2017 from Robert Half Legal 
temporary service to temporarily fill the position of City Clerk; this was approved by the following roll 
call vote:   voting in favor were Councilmembers Stichnote, Dugger, Fortson, Anderson, Cook, R. Epps 
and C. Epps; no one voting against or abstaining, Councilwoman Jones no longer present. 
 
On a motion by Councilwoman Fortson, second by Councilwoman Anderson, the council approved the 
hiring of Ken Frierson as a part-time park employee.  This was approved by the following roll call vote:     
Voting in favor were Councilmembers Stichnote, Dugger, Fortson, Anderson, Cook, R. Epps and C. Epps; 
no one voting against or abstaining, Councilwoman Jones no, longer present. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
       ___________________________________ 
 
                                                                                                                 Mayor Pro Tem Francine Dugger 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
  (City Clerk not present) 
____________________________ 


